
Hidden Valley – Construction for  
three new classrooms continues! 

July 21, 2016 – CONSTRUCTION UPDATE…   

 

The foundations are being wrapped up, new concrete sidewalks are being poured, and the 13 modular building sections 

are in the midst of being delivered.  The modular buildings are manufactured in California and transported from the 

Central Valley on flatbed tractor trailer trucks.  Due to the size and logistics, only two modular components are 

delivered each day causing traffic delays primarily on Butterfield Road.   

 

Partially completed, the modular sections are scheduled to be set upon their foundations on July 25
th
 which will change 

the look of the campus instantaneously and is the benefit of this type of construction.  Once set and secured to the 

foundations, the interior finish work begins.  This includes installing wiring, ceiling and floor tiles, and technology . In 

addition, the remaining hardscape and landscape work will begin which will include a new playground!   

 

IMPORTANT:  Starting July 21
st
 through July 26

th
, the field at Hidden Valley will be CLOSED as the modular 

sections are temporarily located there until they are set on the foundations.  Also, during August 2
nd

, PG&E has 

notified certain residents that power may be affected as PG&E connects power to accommodate the buildings.   

 

We appreciate and thank you for your patience.  If you have any questions, you can contact Principal Fish at 415-454-

7409, Bret Joyner, Director of Maintenance & Operations at 415-451-4067, or Midge Hoffman, Chief Business 

Official at 415-451-4075. 
 

 

 

Ross Valley Measure A Dollars At Work! 


